Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes
March 19, 2015
Call to order
President Jeff Lange called to order the regular meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:00pm on March 19, 2015 at Greene Street Church.
Roll call
Jeff Lange  conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Jeff Lange, President; Ronnie Fitchpatrick, Treasurer; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Derek Casto, Maintenance; Kelly Meckstroth; Membership/Marketing;  Dawn Widney, Social Director/Public Relations; Jill Trevino, Secretary; Eddie Palmer, Board Member. Absent- Curt South, V.P.  No TW Members were in attendance.
The minutes of 2/16/2015 were approved as written-all in agreement to approve the minutes.
Reports
President- Jeff L. began with a discussion of recently discovered information regarding potential liability for Board Members. The issue came to light when he questioned whether non TW Member individuals doing work on the Property (such as tree removal) are covered under our current liability insurance (they are). Jeff H.was asked to do some further research regarding the extent of our coverage and his inquiries both to our current carrier, McColloch-Baker and his own Attorney, indicated that the Board Members could be at risk for liability without Officers and Directors liability insurance. This issue was discussed a couple of years ago and available resources ultimately drove the decision to not proceed with obtaining coverage. The question was raised regarding the indemnification clause in the TW by-laws- doesn’t that cover the issue? Jeff H. specifically obtained the legal opinion and the answer was NO. The current Board Members were in agreement that they would not be able to serve going forward without this coverage as placing personal assets at risk is not an option. Derek C. made a motion seconded by Jill., that Jeff H. proceed with obtaining the Officer and Directors liability (O & D) along with Employee Practices liability insurance (EPLI). The approximate cost is estimated to be about $3100/year based on a previously obtained quote. Jeff H. will proceed with initiating the application with Matt Raterman/McColloch-Baker with the intention that coverage begin 4/1/2015. Jeff L. requested that the application be circulated via e-mail for signature so that all Board Members can sign it. Regarding the tree removal- Jeff L. and Dave Brading, TW member, will oversee the individuals removing the trees and proceed with getting that project initiated and completed. 
Treasurer- Ronnie stated that he recently paid the utilities, otherwise there was nothing more to report since last month’s meeting.
Membership/Marketing- Kelly advised that she planned to send membership dues invoices out this week-end- she had hoped to have the ballot for Board elections to send long with the invoices, but that process has not been completed. She shared that she had been asked about “early pay” by some members and she responded, that as previously shared with membership, this was no longer an option as the “work for discount option” had been initiated last season. Clarification regarding this issue- the few members who worked in closing of the pool activities are able to claim the discount for the 2015 season. The Members who choose to work either for the opening or closing activities for this season will be eligible for the 2016 season discount. Dawn offered to help Kelly with getting the invoices ready for mailing this week-end. Kelly shared that she thought the nominating committee may need some assistance with obtaining additional candidates for the ballot. Derek advised that he will make phone calls to membership, Eddie agreed to assist with this effort. Kelly will e-mail a membership list for Derek and Eddie to utilize. A discussion was held regarding pool work date opportunities for membership. Although work will begin next month on week-ends until the pool opens, a decision was made to designate Sat. May 2 and Sat. May 16 as set dates from 10am -3pm. Dawn will plan to send out an e-mail blast to membership in April and Jeff H. will post these dates/times on the website. Kelly agreed to put a reminder in the mailing of the website address and encourage members to access the information available to them. Kelly advised that we have an application for Pool Manager and several applications for Lifeguards (most returning from previous season). Kelly, Jeff L. and Dawn agreed to interview these individuals so that Staff may be oriented and in place prior to the start of the season. A discussion ensued regarding pool opening and closing dates. The suggestion was made that the pool open when school is out and close prior to Labor Day as school is back in session and member use is low. No definite dates were set, and the issue will be revisited at the next meeting. Kelly reminded the Board of the 600 plus inserts to be included in the Piqua Area Chamber of Commerce early May newsletter. This insert will be informational and promote Tecumseh Woods with the intention of increasing membership. 
Maintenance- Derek reviewed some of the outstanding issues. The Baby Pool continues to be the priority. Ronnie will contact the electrician who had previously indicated he would assist with running the necessary new electric for the new pump. He will then coordinate with Derek so that this can be completed. Derek advised that he sent the necessary request to the state for the approval of the vacuum system (as had been done for the main pool). He had not received a response as yet but did not anticipate any difficulties. He has procured the needed replacement doors (at no cost) and will see whether he can obtain a similar source for cabinets that need to be replaced as Jeff H. advised his source is new cabinets which would cost $275.00. The hole in the main pump room floor will be filled with concrete and the source of the drain blockage from the main pool will be identified and resolved. There is some additional painting of the building structures that need to be completed and paint will need to be purchased.
Social Director/Public Relations- Dawn shared that she had been talking with Shelly Black regarding the advertising available in The Piqua Post (published weekly on Tuesdays). We would be able to get 3 months of advertising for TW for $100. The Board unanimously agreed this was a good idea as this new newspaper is currently having a wide distribution and is free in many public places as it works on obtaining new subscribers. Dawn will check with Shelly as to whether this ad will appear in the Sidney edition of the paper as well. We are currently advertising with MyMiamiCounty.com. The TW Chicken Dinner fundraiser date was set for Saturday July 18. All agreed that Romer’s did a great job last season as they bring everything needed and the food was good. Dawn agreed to contact them to get the details in place.
Swim Team- The schedule has not been obtained as yet, but will be posted on the website when received.
The meeting dates and times for the regular TW Board Meetings through August 2015 were established. The next meeting is at 7pm, Thursday April 16 (Annual Meeting) at Greene Street Church. The remaining meetings will be at TW Pool at 7pm on the following Monday evenings- May 18, June 15, July 20 and August 18.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Having no further business in need of immediate discussion or action, the meeting was adjourned by President Jeff L. at 8:25pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Jill Trevino, Secretary
Tecumseh Woods Board 
